
South Bank platform 
1 upgrade

WORKS NOTICE

Night and weekend works
Early-December 2021
As part of the South Bank platform 1 upgrade, Queensland Rail will undertake platform works in early-
December (weather and construction conditions permitting).

For the safety of our customers and construction workers, these works have been scheduled over weekends 
when rail traffic does not service platform 1 and customers cannot access the platform. Nearby residents may 
experience some noise associated with construction activity, machinery and truck movements. 

A single lane closure will be in place on Tribune Street, South Brisbane to assist with construction works 
occurring over weekends (see table below for details). 

Every effort will be made to minimise disruption and we thank you for your patience while we upgrade 
platform 1 at South Bank station.

Overview of night and after hours works

Location Dates and hours of work Type of work
South Bank station - 
platform 1

Weeknight works:
•	 From 10pm Thursday 2 to 4am 

Friday 3 December

Platform footings, finalisation of inground 
services and concrete pouring:
•	 the use of hand-held tools and powered 

equipment
•	 operation of trucks and machinery with 

flashing lights and reversing beepers, 
including concrete saw cutter and line 
pump, vacuum excavation truck, excavators 
with rock breakers, scissor lift and forklift

•	 movement of personnel and vehicles 
around the station precinct, platform 1 rail 
corridor and Vulture Street (deliveries only).

Continuous weekend works:
•	 From 11.59pm Friday 3 to  

4.30am Monday 6 December

Tribune Street, 
South Brisbane 
(single lane closure)

From 11.59pm Friday 3 to  
4.30am Monday 6 December

•	 Single lane closure between Grey and 
Colchester Streets.

•	 Northbound detour via Ernest Street and 
Colchester Street.

•	 Southbound detour via Stanley Street, 
Annerley Road, Stephens Road, Vulture 
Street, Ernest Street and Colchester Street.

The South Bank platform 1 upgrade will improve accessibility for customers, making it easier and safer to use 
the station and access the connecting retail and residential precinct. 

If you would like to receive electronic copies of our works notices, please sign up at queenslandrail.com.au/
EmailNotification

For more information about the upgrade, please contact Queensland Rail’s Community Engagement team on 
13 16 17 or email communityengagement@qr.com.au


